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Proposed Bus Stop Relocation at Kangaroo Point, Brooklyn
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REFERRAL OF TRAFFIC MATTER FOR COMMENT OR OBJECTION, IF ANY

SUMMARY

This report details the traffic and parking implications of a proposal by the local bus operator
Transdev to relocate a school bus stop from the Pacific Highway into Kangaroo Point to improve

safety of students in Brooklyn.
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SUBJECT

Transdev (TDNSW) has identified a road safety issue at bus stops ID 208136 and 208137 on Pacific
Highway in Brooklyn. The stops are part of school service 592. At present time school children who
are dropped off at bus stops along the highway need to walk across the highway and service lane in

Kangaroo Point to reach Kangaroo Point Ferry Stop.

The proposal is to eliminate these conflicts between pedestrians and vehicles on Pacific Highway.
Key features of the proposed modification include:

e School route 592 at Bus Stops ID 208136 — change location of bus stop from Pacific Highway
to the existing ‘Bus and coaches only’ parking area located at Kangaroo Point carpark.

e Bus route 592 at Bus Stops ID 208137 — relocated the bus stop from its current location to the
south of the intersection with Kangaroo Point Road.

A detailed risk assessment of the proposal prepared by Transdev NSW is attached.

CONSULTATION

The proposed School route 592 at Bus Stops ID 208136 will be located at Kangaroo Point which is
under Council’s jurisdiction. Council’s Manager of Parks and Recreation has expressed support for
the limited operation of school bus service in the carpark on a 12 month trial basis.

Bus Stop ID 208137 is located on the Pacific Highway (state road). The Roads and Maritime Services
(RMS) is responsible for maintenance and operation of all state roads on the NSW road network. The
RMS has indicated its support for the relocation of the bus stop.

RECOMMENDATION THAT

L. School route 592 at Bus Stops ID 208136 be relocated from Pacific Highway to ‘Bus and
coaches only’ parking area at Kangaroo Point for a 12 month trial in accordance with
Transdev ‘Detailed Risk Assessment Form’.

2. RMS considers relocating bus route 592 at Bus Stop ID 208137 from its current location
on Pacific Highway to the south of the intersection with the access road to Kangaroo Point
in accordance with Plan No. LTC 18/2019.
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Note for voting Local Traffic Committee members.

Under the RMS’ ‘Delegation of Functions to Regulate Traffic’ (operation of local traffic committees)
you are required to comment or indicate your acceptance or objection to the recommendation of this
report. Your response must be submitted in writing within 14 days of the date of this notice. Please
send your response via return email for the item, or email trafficbranch@hornsby.nsw.gov.au. For
further information please contact Radek Zarzycki on 9847 6524. Upon of receipt of your comments
the matter will be referred to Council for action.

Radek Zarzycki
Acting Chairman
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Date: 12 July 2019



